
From: James Mc Donald <James.McDonald@cityofchicago.org>  
Sent: Thursday, April 13, 2023 2:02 PM 
To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 
Cc: Julie Morgan <Julie.Morgan@cityofchicago.org>; Sheila Lockwood 
<Sheila.Lockwood@cityofchicago.org> 
Subject: RE: request for approval for travel funded by third party 
 
In looking over my files, it appears that I did not send you an email by Jan. 14 (i.e., within 10 days of my 
Jan. 4 trip to Boston).  I apologize for the oversight.  The trip went as described in my earlier message 
below, except for a 90-minute delay on the flight out in the morning due to a mechanical problem with 
the plane door.  The lunch-time meeting took place at the UBS offices in Boston; potential investors 
asked questions of the Chief Financial Officer, who responded.  I didn’t note any problematic answers by 
the CFO that would have been inconsistent with the published Preliminary Offering Circular for the bond 
issue.  There were no questions directed to me, so I didn’t speak during the meeting.  UBS provided 
lunch during the meeting and also covered ground transportation to and from the meeting.  Finance 
tells me that they were later reimbursed with bond proceeds when the bonds were issued. 
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